
September 8, 2020 
Town of Pleasant Valley  
Monthly Board Meeting 
 
 
The monthly meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Tuesday, September 8, 2020 at 7:35 PM.  
Chairman Nolte called the meeting to order.  All in attendance sited the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to approve the agenda with the addition of Tony Feuerhelm to speak.  Carried. 
 
Clerk read the minutes from the August 2020 monthly board meeting.  Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to 
accept the clerk’s report as read.  Carried. 
 
Financial report by Treasurer: checking $235,836.81; cemetery CD $2,604.59; General CD’s $13,352.53.  Motion by 
Bob and 2nd by Kerry to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   
 
Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to accept the CSM for Alan & Beverly Markert.  Motion carried. 
 
Amended Resolution 2020-1 in reference to building permit fees.  There was a misunderstanding in charges 
between the new inspector and the township and what the township passed was not permissible as the fees 
were not high enough to cover the inspector’s portion.  Revisited with the inspector Tony Feuerhelm present at 
the meeting.  Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to open 60th and 172nd st for ATV/UTV passage for a one year trial to possibly 
open more roads if it goes well.   
 
Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to approve and pay the following orders.  Motion carried. 
 
13574  St. Croix County community Development 50.00  
13575  St. Croix Electric     120.46 
13576  5 Star Restroom Rentals LLC   115.00 
13577  Rural Mutual     18.00 
13578  United Fire & Rescue District, Inc.  1361.07 
13579  Countryside Coop    79.13 
13580  Mark DeBoe     1022.46 
13581  St. Croix County Hwy Dept   230.88 
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Megan Miller, Clerk  
 


